
 

 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: DEMOCRATIC AND LEGAL MANAGER 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 5TH JANUARY, 2016 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 1ST DECEMBER, 2015 

 

 

1. Progress Report 
 
…The following updates were provided at the meeting 
– 
 

 … That, in accordance with a condition attached to 
the planning application for the development of 
Reedley Primary School, a consultation was due to 
commence on a proposal to implement additional 
parking restrictions in the area.   
 

Members asked that the consultation be carried 
out as soon as possible, to include all local 
residents (Hillside Avenue etc.) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Subject to agreement by the 
Traffic Liaison Group in 
January, 2016 an informal 
consultation will commence with 
local residents. 
 

2. Planning applications 
 
13/15/0423P Full: Change of use of dwelling house 
(No. 17) (C3) to retail (A1) ground floor only, removal 
of door and enlargement of window to ground floor 
front elevation (No. 19) at 17-19 Chapel Street, 
Brierfield 
Granted  
 
13/15/0485P Full: Erection of two dwellings (one pair  
semi-detached) with associated curtilage, parking with 
access from Larkhill Avenue (Re-submission) at land at 
Larkhill Avenue, Burnley 
Granted  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Decision notice issued. 
 
 
 
 
 
Decision notice issued. 
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3. Capital Programme 2015/16 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That £150 be allocated for the installation of a 
Blackpool style bollard to the footpath of Sefton Street, 
Brierfield as per the submitted plan. 
 

 
 
 
 
Noted. 

4. Brierfield and Reedley Environmental Visual Audits 
 
It was reported that bulky items and rubbish were  
being dumped on a regular basis to the rear of  
Commercial Street/Chapel Street and Castle  
Street/Chapel Street.  Members asked that action be  
taken to have this removed and monitored. 
 

 
 
Arrangements made for the 
removal of the waste.  The 
scheduled inspections will also 
be supported by ad-hoc 
inspections from Officers who 
patrol the area dealing with 
various issues. 

5. Outstanding Items 
 
The following items had been requested by this 
Committee.   
 
(a) Proposed introduction of a speed indicator   
           device  (03.11.15) 
(b) Land off Richard Street, Brierfield (03.11.15) 
 
A report on the proposed introduction of a speed 
indicator device would be submitted to a future 
meeting.  However, a response to the land off Richard 
Street, Brierfield had been provided at minute 88 of this 
meeting.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
To be submitted to a future 
meeting. 

 


